As of June 2nd, 2004 the SPP Board  approved changes to Criteria 4 that sets the threshold for ATC calculations at 3% for all SPP flowgates for short term transmission requests. This applies to all transmission facilities for Long Term transmission service requests.

This change has been implemented on the SPP Oasis Automation system for short term Firm and Non-Firm requests. 

